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“No legacy is so rich as honesty” –William Shakespeare

President’s Piece

Before I forget I will start with a reminder that the Salvation Army’s Red Shield Appeal will be on Sunday 23 May. The Rotary Club of Strathfield has traditionally been a strong supporter of the Red Shield Appeal and I encourage as many members as possible to assist on this day.

I am writing this piece on Mother’s Day and my wife and two daughters have just returned from participating in the annual Mother’s Day Classic, which is a walk against cancer and a fund raising event for breast cancer research. The event is a 4km & 8km walk around the Domain and Botanical Gardens.

I am reminded that one of the District’s goals this year was to assist the Millennium Foundation for ovarian cancer research. Therefore I propose the funds raised from the raffle this week and next week, 19 May, which is a partners night, will be dedicated to this research. I will present the funds to the District Governor at the President’s meeting on 21 May.

As I reported to you last week, Eve Dutton has been suffering from Pneumonia. She is on a slow recovery but it may be another two before she is well enough to go out in the cold evening air.

At last reports Rod McDougall is still in Chicago anxiously awaiting the arrival of his first grandchild. Perhaps it das happened by now and his daughter was able to celebrate Mother’s Day as a mother.

Have a successful week.

President Keith

Congratulations
Birthdays

15 May 2004 – Charles Pitt

15 May 2004 – Stephen Taylor

17 May 2004 – Cheryl Ayres

18 May 2004 – Ray Wilson

19 May 2004 -  Tony Lanzafame

20 May 2004 -   Richard Horwood

Anniversaries 

16 May 2004 – Brian & Janet Johnson

*******************************************

To night’s Guest Speaker

To night we welcome Garry Brack, Chief Executive of Employers’ First whose subject will be O.H.& S. and the NSW Law

COMMITTEE- A body that keeps minutes and wastes hours.

************************************************

Last Week’s Meeting

P.P.Peter Kilkeary brought us up to date with his busy life since his retirement as the Minister of the Strathfield Baptist Church and  from Strathfield Rotary and his move to the Blue Mountains.

In his address  Peter mentioned the funeral of a 300kg man whose body was so large that 3 graves were required for his burial. Harley Tarrant has E-mailed to report that his son-in-law was one of the firemen who were called to remove him from his house so that he could be transported to hospital some hours before he died.. A window had to be removed from his bedroom to enable him to be evacuated and it took 10 firemen to carry him. The firemen were advised that it was essential that the man’s body be kept level because a great percentage of his bodyweight was made up of liquid, and if tilted the liquid would run towards the tilt , making it difficult to carry him. The man had not been out of bed for over 2 years.

Another brother in the home weighs over 200kg. One can only wonder what kind of eating regimen their slightly built mother had imposed on her sons when they were children. Quite literally she has killed one son and is killing another with kindness.

Signs spotted around the World

· Cocktail Lounge , Norway:- “Ladies are requested not to have children in the bar”
· A Laundry in Rome:- “Ladies, leave your clothes here and spend the afternoon having a good time”
Bourke District Work Experience Programme

The Rotary Club of Silverwater is once again conducting a work experience programme with students from Bourke and seek support from our Club in hosting and placing these students in work experience. If you are able to assist please see Secretary Kevin Freund

*********************************

Coming Events

*********************************Next Week’s Meeting

Wednesday May 19 - Local resident and former test cricketer, Alan Davidson will be our guest speaker. The meeting will commence 6.30pm for 7.00pm and will be a partners night
Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal

Sunday 23 May 2004 will be conducted from the South Strathfield Bowling Club. Rotarians, partners, family & friends are invited to assist with driving, collecting and counting house duties.

Past President’s Night to be held on Wednesday 9 June when the proposed Rotary Club of Strathfield Centenary Projects will be unveiled
Transfer Meeting to the Northcott Centre, Parramatta

Wednesday 16 June – to present our cheque for the proceeds of the “Bike the Park” event to the Northcott Society, and to thank the sponsors and volunteers.

************************************************

Club Change Over

Wednesday 23 June 2004

************************************************

District Change Over

Saturday 26 June 2004

************************************************

Farewell Dinner for Harley Tarrant – Thursday 22 July at Parramatta NSW

Harley Tarrant, Manager of the Rotary International South Pacific and Philippines Office in Parramatta, will retire at the end of the current 2003/2004 Rotary Year

Rotary Down Under, in co-operation with the RISPARO office is organizing a special Farewell Dinner to recognize Harley’s outstanding Rotary service to Rotary International and the ANZO Region at Parramatta Leagues Club on July 22.

The function will commence at 7 pm and is open to Rotarians and partners, friends and associates and any other 9interested people.

The evening will include a three course meal and tickets at $50 each must be booked and pre-paid by cheque or credit card with Rotary Down Under – PO Box 779, Parramatta NSW 2124, or telephone 61 2 9633.4888 between 9am & 5pm (Eastern Standard Time) Monday to Friday.

Harley Tarrant has rendered sterling service to our organization for more than 20 years – first as senior service supervisor and, in recent years, as office manager.

The Parramatta Leagues Club venue has a banquet capacity of 250 and Rotarians are urged to book early as seating is strictly limited

A man walked into the doctors, he said “I’ve hurt my arm in several places”  The doctor said “well don’t go there any more”
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